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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 11, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

AB 1723 (Committee on Labor and Employment) Meal and Rest Periods

AB 1723 (Labor and Employment Committee) has been recently amended to require all employers to provide meal and rest periods as provided by the Industrial Welfare Commission or pay one hour’s pay as a penalty. The bill further states that the employee’s assent is not required for the requirements to apply. The bill undercuts an agreement reached earlier this year between the California Transit Association (CTA) and specified labor organizations.   

The agreement between the CTA and labor representatives was reached on the issue of meal and rest periods and codified in AB 98. The Governor recently signed AB 98.  In essence, AB 98 attempts to allow the Industrial Welfare Commission (IWC) to require public transit agencies to provide strict meal and rest periods, and exempt those agencies that have a collective bargaining agreement that “expressly provides” for meal and rest periods.  The language in AB 98 and the IWC’s proposed regulations are not clearly an exemption for collective bargaining agreements and the MTA Board of Directors has continued its adopted position to oppose AB 98.

It is staff’s initial understanding that this bill is being sought by representatives of farm workers, however, the language is not specific to the agricultural industry.  The bill is currently pending in the Assembly. Government Relations staff and MTA representatives in Sacramento are actively opposing this measure consistent with the Board’s position on AB 98.

SB 314 (Murray) ½ Cent Sales Tax for Transportation

The Senate today approved SB 314. The measure will now be enrolled to the Governor.

SB 906 (Alarcon) Contracting for Service by Public Agencies

Senator Alarcon has introduced amendments to SB 906 that will place conditions on the ability of cities and counties to contract out for services.  The bill will restrict the ability of public transit agencies to contract for services.  The bill is currently in the Assembly awaiting rule waivers for the bill to be considered. It is possible the bill will be heard on the floor later today.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu at (213) 922-4145.
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